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 Dear Friends of the PH&D: 
 

 Fall is upon us which means football, fall colors, and the end of our projects ñdown 
at the wyeò. As youôll read, we made significant progress on the inside.  
 Hobofest 2013 is coming, and thatôs always a great time to meet new friends, 
watch trains, and learn about hobos. Throughout the Great Depression and beyond, these 
men and women rode the rails looking for work. Come on out for a bowl of ñstoupò! 
 The DBC&WRR crew has another road rally planned, tracing the Croswell to Port 
Huron branch of the Pere Marquette. You PM fans will love this excuse to get out on that 
old, classic roadbed. See Dave Cenciôs article for time and date. 
 We continue to work on acquiring the roundhouse. Thanks to an anonymous do-
nor, we were able to have the east side of the wye surveyed. This produces a legal de-

scription which defines that side of the property. This gives us a document which we can use to begin talks with CSX. 
As you can see from your visit to the wye, scavengers continue their destructive ways, pilfering the glass from the 
building which weakens the walls. Time marches on, and we have to save this historic building, one of nine remaining 
roundhouses in the State. 
 ñSaturdays at the Wyeò may be ending but youôll still find railfans and Society members out there, watching 
trains and helping out. In the fall, being out at the Societyôs headquarters will be especially nice. Bring a picnic lunch!  
 Like to thank member Charles Warczinsky for his efforts in cataloguing as complete a list as we can get of all 
the PH&D boxcars in all scales. This took a lot of study and research and other sources to develop. We barely 
scratched the surface with Dennis Klymkoôs fine article in Marker Light #7, and this list shows the entire line. Now, we 
should get to work trying to obtain every one!  
 Canôt leave out our own Ron Walters of Croswell Computers for the cost of publishing this monthôs issue. We 
have four a year, and itôs a great opportunity to help out by becoming a sponsor. For about $130 an issue, you can 
help too! Email me for details whlrydr@aol.com                    Sandy Duffy  

FROM WHERE I SIT 

MODELING COMMITTEE NEWS: ALL -SCALE PH&D BOXCAR LIST by Charles Warczinsky  
  

 The purpose of this guide (see insert) is to provide a list of model railroad equipment mass 
produced in the most common scales. This list focuses on the 3 major scales (O, HO and N) as 
these are the scales we were able to identify as the most comprehensive list of available equip-
ment, and in the scales which the majority of our modeling members participate. As additional 
models are released, we anticipate making note of them in The Marker Light 
 This list is considered to be current as of January 1, 2013. If you see something we missed 
or are aware of an upcoming model release that includes the PH&D, please let us know so we can 
make note of it in The Marker Light.  
 This guide would not have been possible without major contributions from Tom Boswell (O 
scale), Dennis Klymko (HO scale) and Jim Thuma (N scale). Jeff Branch , Dave Schultz and 
David Cenci also contributed to this guide. 
 
 This took a tremendous amount of shared research and time. The payoff is immeasurable 
for us modelers. Thanks to Charles and the crew for compiling this very useful reference tool! 
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BUILDING COMMITTEE NEWS: 2nd Floor Replacement  
 

 An anonymous donor with $1000 to burn helped move the second floor rebuild along re-
cently. This bought the materials to remove the flooring up on the second floor, damaged by wa-
ter. This came from leaks in the roof of the original building, constructed during the early 1920ôs. 
 A volunteer crew from the membership ripped up the old flooring to expose the floor joists, 
constructed of mismatched pieces of lumber, some which looked like reused baseboard! Credit 
Bill Boydôs handiwork. He was an expert at ñrepurposingò anything he could find. 
 With that half of the damaged second floor removed, the men began to build wall frames 
which will be insulated and sheeted over with wood veneer replicating the original structure. 
Blueprinted measurements had been created so that the walls could be rebuilt where they once 
stood. By the time the cooler weather hits, we should have a rebuilt second floor! 
 If you have a spare $1000 bill, weôll put it to good use and even cook up one of Sandyôs 
special gourmet hot dogs for you! 

Half of the second floor has been removed. Now weôll build 

brand new framing to replace the old portion. Note old win-

dow placements blocked in with the 1950 era addition. 

The water-damaged rafters are exposed and half of second 

floor sheeting has been removed. That door leads to the 

board room. That wall with a sloped veneer lines the stairs. 

The Ripping Crew (L2R): Jack, John, Bill, Chuck & Bruce. 

Theyôve just nailed a 2x12 face board to the one half of the 

undamaged second floor. 

After framing in the east wall of the original building, 

theyôll frame two more walls, insulate them, and move on to 

building the frames to support the new second floor. 


